MEETING OF BOARD OF MANAGEMENT ON MONDAY, August 26 2025

AGREED REPORT

The Principal's written report was circulated to Board members in advance of the meeting.

The Board:

- ratified the acting Principal as Designated Liaison Person (DLP) and the acting Deputy Principal as Deputy Designated Liaison Person (DDLP) in line with child protection procedures.
- congratulated all Leaving Cert students of 2025 on their fantastic results and thanked staff for the enormous support and guidance of our students
- welcomed the news that the college's Hair and Beauty Salon has now been completed and is ready for use by our students
- was pleased to learn of the successful installation of solar panels over the summer
- was delighted with the news that the college's application for the supply of T4 equipment and furniture for Sancta Maria College has been approved by the Department of Education and that the T4 equipment will be arriving in the school in September
- ratified the leadership and management roles and responsibilities as part of the college's biennial review.

The Child Protection Oversight Report (CPOR) was presented to the Board.

The Board ratified and adopted the following policies:

- Bí Cineálta policy
- Admission policy
- LCA Admission policy
- Homework policy
- Junior and Senior Cycle Book Scheme and Stationery Provision policy

The Board welcomed all students and staff back to school after the summer break and wished them well for the new academic year.

The Board thanked Ms. Maura Lennox for the wonderful work in coordinating the supply of schoolbooks and supplies to the student body under the free schoolbooks scheme.

The Board wished Ms. Amanda Boylan well on the announcement of her resignation and sincerely thanked her for her contribution to the college over her years of service.

A number of items were reviewed, including aspect of health and safety.

The enrolment of first year students for 2026-2027 will commence on 01 October 2025.

The Board wished Ms. Gerardine Kennedy well on the announcement of her retirement and thanked her for her years of service to the college.

The Board wished well to all staff on leave and congratulated the two members of staff who recently gave birth.

The next meeting and final meeting of the 2022-2025 BOM will be held on October 7, 2025, at 7pm in the college.